
NOTICE: 
UPCOMING CONSTRUCTION WORK ON WATER SERVICE LINES IN YOUR AREA 

 

Dear Resident or Property Owner: 
 

This letter is to serve as notice that the Borough of Chatham Water Department, pursuant to New Jersey State Law 

P.L.2021, Ch. 183 (commonly known as the Lead Service Line Replacement Act), will be conducting lead service line 
identification and replacement work for the water service lines on Washington Avenue between Main Street and 
Watchung Avenue beginning 2/12/2024 This work will occur ahead of planned roadway pavement for your street in 
2024.  

 

This work is intended to identify and replace any lead service lines currently still in use. Please note that due to the 
location of these water mains and service lines below grade, access to your streets may be temporarily affected and 
restricted only to local traffic during typical construction hours. Construction vehicles will also be present on these 
streets during this time.  

 

The Borough of Chatham Department of Public Works will be replacing their portion of all lead service lines on these 
streets (see illustration below). Should lead be found on the portion owned by the resident/property owner, proper 
documentation will be provided detailing next steps and options for the property owner. During the time of this 
replacement, there will be the potential for temporary water-shutoffs. Any residents at home at the time will be notified 
of the impending shut-off in person in advance.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Should lead be found on the owner side of the service line, it is the responsibility of the owner to coordinate 
replacement. The Borough will be providing pre-negotiated pricing at a later date to customers whose service lines 
have been identified as lead. Information regarding the Borough’s Customer-Side Replacement Program can be found 
by visiting the Borough’s Online Portal at tinyurl.com/Lead-Service-Line-Replacement. 

 

For more information: 
For more information on reducing lead exposure around your home and the health effects of lead, visit EPA's 
Web site at http://www.epa.gov/lead, call the National Lead Information Center at 800-424-LEAD, or contact 
your health care provider. 
 
If you have more questions, please contact the Department of Public Works at 973-635-5242. 
 
Si tiene más preguntas, póngase en contacto con el Department of Public Works at 973-635-5242. 

 

 

 

Borough of Chatham 
54 Fairmount Avenue ▪ Chatham ▪ NJ 07928  

973-635-0674 ▪ ChathamBorough.org 
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